	REGION I MENTAL HEALTH BOARD MEETING

March 13, 2012  – 11:00 AM

Coeur d’Alene – Panhandle Health Conference Room

	Members Present:  Brenda Hammond, Rose Marie Tiffany, Amika DuPree, Susie Fischer, Corinne Johnson, Ron Beecher, Stan Calder, Beth Patzer, Claudia Miewald, Larry Yergler, Linda Johann, Ken Kraft, Mark Lockwood, Debbie Nadaeu, Susie Brott, Leanne Rousseau, Holly Bonwell,

	Members Absent:   Walter Kirby, Natalie Ednie, Gini Woodward, Barbara Miller, Jai Nelson, Jen Romero,

	Introduction of Visitors:  Nancy Irvin – BPA, Kerri Wilfong - KAFC

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Review of minutes:
  
	 Minutes reviewed; Rose Marie moved that the minutes be approved as written; second by Linda.   
	Motion carried; minutes approved.

	Old Business:
	Membership – Discussion of membership. The board is in need of a Chair. Stan has applied and application to be submitted by Amika. Leanne has also expressed some interest in Chair. This would go to vote next meeting. Amika will contact Kristina Gallardo for interest in the Parent position which is still open on the Board.  
Larry Yergler drafted a letter and sent it to the Board supporting the 5 year Community Forest Trust pilot project to establish revenues and a good logging program that would put people back to work, and to replace the Secure Rural Schools Act funds, from a mental health perspective. This would affect the smaller rural counties without big tax breaks. Susie found a report from 2009 from NAMI that may help with statistics for unemployment, etc. The Senate has supported it and it will be introduced to the House soon. Leanne motions to redraft the letter with the intent for it to be sent out and signed by the authorized chair. Mark seconds it. 


	Vote to take place next meeting
Motion carried.

	New Business:
	Stan reports: A free suicide training (youth oriented) through the ID State University will start Thursday May 3 at Sandpoint Panhandle Health. You must pre-register at www.isu.edu/irh. Mark reports the Sandpoint Police department will attend. 
Beth reports: Juvenile Docket is going well and they have 8 participants. 
Sequel is a Youth Treatment facility that is possibly opening up in the area. The Dept is meeting with them in April and working on a “braided funding” approach.
In the out-counties, they have interviewed 2 NPs though the process has not yet been finalized. 

Holly reports: Holly welcomes Ken Kraft to the Board. Discussion of Beth Patzer leaving the Department soon. 

Bonner County hosted CIT training, which finished Friday of last week. It was considered a success with many people in attendance including corrections from the jail, victim advocates and others. Several IDHW staff participated.  David Cavanaugh from Boise finalized the Intro to CIT course in which NAMI FAR applied for a grant of $2000 and won. Some police forces are either not interested or have the capacity to provide for a full 40 hour training, in which this would help out. Heather Taber from NAMI is waiting for more info but it will tentatively be scheduled for the end of April. Idaho has been asked to provide another presentation for the National CIT. They are working on data collection, because nationally there is no systematic way to collect data and hopefully Idaho can take the lead in this area.

Dr Parkman will retire at the end of the year. 

The Department took back the 192425 in November 2011 and have been working on these. 

DE process – Barry Black will be visiting with RIMH. The DEs are constant, and they are working with the County and SHN to work things through. 

The Dept will hopefully be able to replace the positions of Chief of Children’s Mental Health, NP and Parkman’s position as of June 1st. 

There is legislation regarding prescribing for patients not seen. Mike Baker, Dirne, is working to share a prescriber with KMC. 

The Dept is working towards transformation and crisis is a priority. Region II recently trained all of their on-calls to treat both children and adults. 

Susie reports: National NAMI Conference is June 26-28 in Seattle. 

Linda reports: MH Planning Council awards ceremony was in January. The Legislative award went to Rusche. The Judiciary award went to Norma Jaeger. The Community Leader award went to Deanna Watson of Boise City Ada County Housing Authority and her work with the homeless. Dr Ann Wimberley won the award for CIT. The Teton Valley News won the media award. 
Ken Kraft reports: Managed Care is still in the works. The Cooperative meets tomorrow. 
	

	 Announcements

	· NAMI meets tonight – In Our Own Voice in Fox Room 3 at 7 pm. 

· NAMI will have a NAMI Basics class starting soon, in which they are taking names now.  Family-2-Family is going on now. 
· Stan had information on a conference call for Borderline Personality Disorders in Adolescents at 11 am Eastern time this Friday. 

· Liz Chavez is interested in coming as a follow up regarding the anti-stigma program results.

· Next Thursday the Shoshone County Broken Wheel will have a lunch in Kellogg for the SUD, DV task force meeting, which consist of police chiefs, school principles, etc. 

· KAFC had a lunch and learn in which 100 people attended in February, which was focused on mental illness. 

· NAMI is in the HEP Center every Tuesday and Thursday from 1-4. 
	Agenda item for next meeting



	Next Meeting 
	Next meeting will be held on April 10, 2012.  
	

	Adjournment
	Mark motions, Leanne seconds. 
	Motion passed, meeting adjourned. 


